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FALL 2016 
Newsletter of the Atlantic County Historical Society 

The Atlantic County Historical Society  

will be closed  during construction. 

Please visit our website or Facebook 

for updates on the timetable  

and a reopening d ate.  

 
ACHS will also be closed Thursday & 

Friday, November 27 th  & 28 th .  

  
 

 

 

 

 We first learned about the VHP through, then Atlantic County Historical Society Trustee, Dr. Richlyn 
Goddard, who brought the project to the attention of the ACHS Board and asked for their backing,  which was 
unanimously passed. 

 The VHP Team has gone through many transitions over the years; changes of personnel, procedures, 
training and times and places where we interview.  As of this date we have a consistent group of dedicated 
volunteers, most who have been with us for a minimum of five years and two of us that have been involved since 
2007.  In the past two years a highly motivated young lady has joined us who has led us in different directions of 
interviewing through her employment contacts.  So this year instead of conducting four multiple interviews we 
had five.  

 All of our interviewers are volunteers who donate many valuable hours to this project both by 
interviewing and performing outreach projects to different service related organizations like the American Legion 
and the Veterans of Foreign Affairs.  Most of us have approached a Veteran with a cap on in a restaurant, super 
market or at a public event. The only paid individual is our Intern who is reimbursed through a matching Atlantic 
County Cultural and Heritage Grant which we apply for yearly.  We donõt always receive the amount requested 
but it does help keep us up and running with the necessary computer and paper work involved. 

Two men newly dedicated to the VHP principles are through their training process and are qualified to 
interview on their own.  Both began attending the VHP Team monthly meetings prior to being fully qualified as 
an interviewer.   

 

 

TEN YEARS AND THREE HUNDRED VETERANS LATER 

 
In April 2017, the Veterans History Project will be entering the 
tenth year since we signed a contract with the Library of Congress 
Folk Life Division to interview a minimum of twenty-five Veterans 
a year.  This July the Veterans History Project Team surpassed three 
hundred interviews since 2007, an achievement of which we are 
extremely proud. 

 

 

 
 

Over the years we have had the honor of interviewing 
many Veterans who claim they òdidnõt do anythingó but are 
actually the backbone of keeping the military running smoothly; 
cooks, office workers, guards, to name just a few.  On the other 
side of the coin weõve also spoken with a Tuskegee Airman, a US 
Marine who is a Vietnam DAV and is now a Veterans Advocate, a 
sailor who survived the Kamakazi bombing of the USS Pringle 
during World War II, two Veterans who survived the bombing of 
Pearl Harbor, a Marine who was there at the raising of the flag on 
Iwo Jimo, including ninety-three WWII Vets, thirty-nine Korean 
Conflict Veterans and seventy-six Vietnam Veterans and many 
other conflicts.  Among  our  interviewees are ten  women  from   

          Continued on page 4é 
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Program Logistics Program Description 

 
  

    
 
 
 
 
  

   

 

 

 

 

   

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

RISLEY HOMESTEAD    
 8 Virginia Avenue     
(near 400 block of Shore Rd) 
 Northfield, NJ 
 
 
 

  
  

Events and Happenings 

 

 
The Wootton stepping stone is installed in front of   

The Atlantic Heritage Center. 

The Risley Homestead is one of two 18th century houses in Atlantic County individually 
listed on the National Register of Historic Places and was home to many generations of 
Risley oystermen.  The ACHS received the Homestead and its furnishings by bequest 
from Virginia Risley Stout in 1989. The Homestead is open for individual and small 
group guided tours.  Contact ACHS for details. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

  

NORTHFIELD CITY HALL   
Council Chambers 
1600 Shore Road, Northfield, NJ  
 
September 7th ð 7pm 

BLUE GRASS BAND  

 

BOSCOVõS FRIENDS & FAMILY DAY    Tickets sell for $5 each.  Boscovõs 

will give 25% off each store purchase to the buyer; even on sale prices.  Tickets may be 
purchased from any Program Committee Member ahead of time or from their table set up 
in Boscovõs that day.  The ACHS is recipient of the purchase price of each ticket.  (Contact 
ACHS for Tickets) 

 

2016 ACHS ANNUAL  LUNCHEON  
Members and the general public are invited. There will be a reading of the Civil War 
letters from ACHS archives. Following the installation of the nominees to the 2017-
2018 governing Board, òThe òBringing History to Life Awardó will be presented. 
Members will vote on nominees to the Governing Board at this time. 

 

 BOSVOVõS DEPT. 
STORE 
6725 Black Horse Pike 
Egg Harbor Twp. 
 

Tuesday, October 18th    9am -10pm 
 

EGG HARBOR TOWNSHIP  
HISTORICAL SOCIETY  
6647 West Jersey Ave.  
Egg Harbor Twp. NJ 
 

Saturday, September 26th 

 

YE OLDE FLEA MARKET   
The ACHS is purchasing a spot at the EHT  Historical Society annual event. We are 
urging our Board Members and Volunteers to contribute items for sale.  Also, the Library 
will have a table selling our extra books and cookbook.  All proceeds go to the ACHS.  

 

 
GREATE BAY  
COUNTRY CLUB  
Somers Point-Mays Landing Rd. 
Somers Point, NJ 
 

October 15th  - 11:30am  
Reservation Required. Fee: $33.  

 

SAVE THE 
DATE!!! 

                     
 

                 Holiday Sweets Sale 
                  Monday,  

                   December 19th 
            @ACHS  

               3:00pm ð 6:00pm 
 

 

 

 

Due to scheduling issues, this event has been cancelled. Weõre 
sorry! 
Saturday, Sept. 10th 

 

PROHIBITION IN ATLAN TIC COUNTY  
The Atlantic County Roundtable of Historical Organizations will present this free program 
which will feature a power point program, interesting little known facts, pictures, and actual 
bottles from the era.  The special guest speaker is local attorney, author, and Atlantic 
County Historical Society Trustee, Frank Ferry.  Light refreshments will be served.

 
 

RISLEY OPEN HOUSE  ð July 16th 

  

                                            

Top Left; L-R: Ed Canale, Babs 
Perry-Silva, Ben Brenner, Pat 
Parker, Sid Parker. 
Top Right; L-R: Don Perry, Sid 
Parker, Ben Brenner, Ed Canale, 
Dick Squires. 
Bottom Left: Sheryl Collins 
serving up some dessert! 

 

  

http://www.atlanticheritagecenternj.org/Main/RisleyHomestead-AtlanticHeritageCenterofNewJersey.asp
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AS ALWAYS, THANK YOU! 
In the spirit of the recent Olympics, we would like to 

award Gold Medals to all our members and friends for 
their generous donations. 

 

FRIEND: $1-$49 
 

Joyce Poley, In Memory of: James R. Poley 

Joan Frankel, William Hiltner,  Eunice Williamson, Mary 
F. McKeown, Norma Higbee, Charles & Marilyn 

Gallagher, Phyllis Morris, Sheryl Collins, Lance Steelman 
 

 

PATRON: $50-$249 
 

Richard A.McGeary,  
In Memory of: John J.& Barbara C. McGeary 

Sid & Pat Parker, In honor of: George & Carol Guiliano  
Carolyn Patterson, In Memory of: Bob Patterson 

Richard & Winnie Squires,  
In Memory of: Allen òBooó Pergament 

George & Carol Guiliano, In honor of: Sid & Pat Parker,  
Joan Berkey & Scott Smith, In Memory of: Hazel Smith  

Elinor Veit, In Memory of: Richard F. Veit, Sr.  
Jim & Linda Duross, In Memory of: Carolyn Perry 

Howard W. Gant, 
In Memory of: Mother, Hannah Robinson Steelman Gant,  

Deborah & Lewis Barrett III,  
In Memory of: Martha & Lewis Barrett, Jr.  

Helen W. Walsh, In Memory of: Howard Berger  
Edward T. Stephenson,  

In Memory of: Irma òPató Stephenson  
West Atlantic City Friends,  

In Memory of: Helen B. Hanlon  
Benjamin Brenner, In Memory of:  

Benjamin F. Risley & Laura Leap Lake  
Judith Amole Schwartz, In Memory of: Robert Schwartz 

Charles & Maria Dupras, Jim & Claire Moyer,  
Frieda Korte, Diane Bassetti, Beryl Smith, 

Diana Korte, Anthony Marino & Rosalia Valenti,  
Charles Birnstiel, Joyce Pullan, Andrew Bozarth  

 

SPONSOR $1000 + 
Dale Lonkart, In Memory of: Sister, Linda Giberson 

 
 

Atlantic County Historical Society Governing Board  
President: Sid Parker, Jr. 
Vice-President: Cindy Mason-Purdie 
Recording Secy: Barbara Perry-Silva  
Treasurer: Charlene Canale  
Asst. Treasurer: Pat Parker  
Financial Secretary: Ellen Hyatt   

Librarian:  Rev. Norman Goos 
Assistant Librarian: Diane Miller 
Curator: Joan Frankel 
Asst. Curator: Kevin Little 
Historian: Diane Bassetti 
Chaplain: Rev. Norman Goos  

Trustees:  
Diane Bassetti, Skip Bellino, Ben 
Brenner,  Sheryl Collins, Frank Ferry,   
Freda Heintz, James Mason,V, Mary 
Beth Ortzman, Donald Perry, Ruth 
Taylor & Will Rozell.  

 

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 ACHS ANNUAL 
INSTALLATION  

At the August meeting of the Board of Trustees, the 
report of the Nominating Committee, chaired by Sheryl 
Collins, was presented and accepted. Members then 
voted on nominees to the Governing Board. The 2016 
Annual Installation Luncheon will be held Saturday, 
October 15th, 11:30 AM at the Greate Bay Country  
Club, Somers Point-Mays Landing Rd., Somes Point.  
Nominees for the 2016-2017 Board terms will be 
installed at this time.  The Bringing History to Life Award 
will be presented at the luncheon.  

 
Nominations for October 2016 to October 2018 

 

Cindy Mason-Purdie ð Vice President 
Charlene Canale, Treasurer 

Ellen Hyatt ð Financial Secretary 
Diane Miller ð Assistant Librarian 

Joan Frankel ð Curator 
Diane Bassetti ð Historian 

 

TRUSTEES 
 

Ben Brenner 
William Rozell 
Ruth Taylor  

Turiya Abdul-Kareem 
Mary Rydzewski 

Lynn Wood 

 
LOVE TO SHOP ONLINE?  

 

 

stores. Select Atlantic County Historical Society as the 
organization that you wish your donation to be sent.  A 
percentage of your order through IGive.com is 
calculated and mailed to the Historical Society monthly.  
Each store donates a different percentage.   

 What more could you ask for?  Shop and 
donate to our organization at the same time. 

 

Well, now you can donate to the Atlantic 
County Historical Society while you shop.  
Just sign on to IGive.com and shop 
online  with  over  1400  of  your  favorite  
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VETERANõS HISTORY PROJECTé  
      continued from Page 1  

different branches of the service and different eras, 
Merchant Marines, Coast Guardsmen and civilian 
workers such as Rosie the Riveters and Decoders.   

Above and beyond the Library of Congress 
requirements, annually, we conduct a program we 
call Meet ôn Greet for the Veterans interviewed 
during that year.  Invitations are mailed requiring an 
RSVP by the Vet as to their intention to attend and 
how many guests they are bringing along.  At this 
event we present a program, provide light 
refreshments, and give each Veteran a CD copy of 
their interview.  This year the Quilts of Valor 
Foundation will be presenting each 2016 interviewee 
a quilt which is the first year we have had the honor 
of a relationship with the QOHF.  Each quilt will 
have the Veterans name, branch of service and era 
along with the name of the person who made the 
quilt. 

Over the past few months weõve had emails 
from the relatives of Veterans interviewed attesting 
to the value and importance of having these 
recorded histories.  One daughter of a recently 
deceased Vet said how much she treasures the CD 
of her fatherõs military history; to be able to hear his 
strong voice before he was stricken with Parkinsons 
Disease.  The other testimony came from a member 
of our own VHP Team who interviewed her mother 
this Motherõs Day.  In just days following her 

mother suffered a stroke.  Her daughter expressed 
her feelings of blessings to have recorded her 
mother when she did. 

If you are a Veteran or know of a Veteran 
who would like to record their military history you 
are encouraged to call the Atlantic County Historical 
Society at 609-927-5218.  If you get a recorded 
message just leave your name and telephone 
number and the fact that you are interested in a 
VHP interview.  Your call will be returned. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

                                   

   

      

 At the July 28, 2016 board meeting, ACHS 
President, Richard E. Squires announced his 
resignation citing health reasons, the advice of his 
doctor and his commitment to spend more time with 
Winnie, his wife.  
 

 Dick was a board member since 2002 and 
served as president from 2005, a tenure of five terms 
which even FDR might envy.  His contacts 
throughout the Atlantic County community have 
been beneficial to the Society, but his most 
noteworthy accomplishment for the Society was his 
determined pursuit of an expansion of our building to 
make it completely barrier free and ADA-compliant.  
His dream is being realized at this time, 
notwithstanding serious delays and budget pains 
during the process.  His dream will become our 
reality.   
 

 Vice-President Sid Parker will succeed Dick 
and complete his term until the October 2017 
elections. Cindy Mason-Purdie, Trustee, was  
appointed to fill the position of vice president for the 
next two years beginning with the October 2016 
elections.  Future presidents will be hard pressed to 
live up to Dickõs history of presiding over short and 
well-run board meetings. Well done, Dick!! 

 
   
    

  

 

 

A SAD DAY   

LIGHTS, CAMERA, ACTION! 
 

 On June 2nd, a film crew from WNET/ 
Channel 13 out of New York  spent 2 ½ hours filming 
in our library for a PBS documentary about the casino 
referendum era on gaming.  Cameraman Cameron 
Hickey (pictured), who was accompanied by his wife 
and producer, Lauren Feeney, photographs some 1976-
78 memorabilia from our museum and library 
collections.   
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Accession#    Donor -  Description     

  2015.133 Gift of Ruth  Taylor - Book - The Boling Settlement. 
  2015.134 Gift of Wayne M.  Smith -  Photos - Steelman, Smith and Conover families. 
                 DAR material: books, etc. 
  2015.135 Gift of  Pottstown Historical Society -  Photo - Beach scene. 
                 Magazine - Atlantic City Boardwalk Illustrated News 1927. 
  2015.136 Gift of Joan  Berkey -  Book - A Field Guide to American Houses. 
  2015.137 Gift of Arthur  Richman - Currency - 6 Viet Nam, various denominations, obtained by donor during tour of duty.   
 Currency - 5 American Script. 
  2015.138 Gift of  Belmar Public Library - Book - Eston's Handbook, Queen of the Coast 20th Century Souvenir Edition. 
  2015.139 Gift of James Mayer - Atlas -Sunburn Map of Pleasantville 1924. 
                 Atlas - Sunburn Map of Pleasantville 1931.     
 Atlas of Absecon Island Vol 1 Atlantic City and Brigantine 1924.    
 Atlas of Absecon Island Vol 2 Ventnor, Margate, Longport 1924. 
                 Newsletter - Pleasantville High School 1953 - 1954.   
 Newsletter - Pleasantville High School  
  1954 - 1955.  Newsletter - Pleasantville High School 1955 - 1956. 
  2015.140 Gift of Wayne Smith -  Bible - Capt. James B. Steelman born 1845. 
                 Bible Records - Capt. James B. Steelman born 1845.   
 Bible Records - John D Adams born 1852. 
  2015.141 Gift of Phyllis  Morris - Magazine - Atlantic City 100 Years 1854-1954. 
  Yearbook - The Producer, Atlantic City Boys Vocational School,  June 1931. 
                 Yearbook - The Producer, Atlantic City Boys Vocational School,  Feb 1931. 
                             Yearbook - The Producer, Atlantic City Trade School Commencement 1932.           
 Photo - Northfield 1920, group includes Thomas Heckman, 2nd row, 2nd from right.    
  Photo - Thomas Heckman, framed, oval.  
  2015.142 Gift of  Wayne Smith - Photo Album - Steelman, Smith and Conover families. 
                 Box of DAR material.   
 Directory of the St Paul M.E. Church, Atlantic City. 
  2015.143 Gift of Norman Goos - Book - Elements of Genealogical Analysis.   
 Book - The New Nation. 
                             Book - Mastering Genealogical Proof.                  
  2015.144 Gift of Alan D. French - 14 Slides -  Atlantic City October 1944, 35 mm. 
  2015.145 Gift of Shelley Cardiel - 5 photos - Bill Daugherty. 
  2015.146 Gift of Joy Ives - Photo - Issie Louis Cranmer, Mary Cranmer Ill. 
  2015.147  Gift of Alvin Schaut - 3 Postcards - Atlantic City Casino Gambling. 
  2015.148 Gift of Ben Brenner - Atlantic City NJ 1880 print, framed. 
  2015.149 Gift of Audrey Foster - Aerial photo of Atlantic City circa 1890.   
 Framed photo of Atlantic City High School class of 1939.   
 County School Certificate for Orrey Hills Jr.  & Atlantic City High School Diploma  for Orrey Hills Jr. 
  2015.150 Gift of Phyllis Brandoin - Pasta Guitar. 
  2015.151  Gift of Richard Squires -  Plate, 1987 Ballyõs  Grand Opening.  Plate, 1988 Inaugural Flight.  
  2015.152 Craig R. Collins - Wedding Dress of Malvena Higbee Braddock.    
  Quilt, eight pointed star, by Libby Scull. 
  2015.153 Gift of  Audrey L. Foster - Collection of memorabilia and belongings of Sen. Frank S. Farley. 
  2015.154 Gift of Carol Goepf - Lame' Flapper dress.  Pintaforte childs dress. 
  2015.155 Gift of Roberta L. Dougherty - 3 Ruby glass pitchers etched "Atlantic Cityó. 
  2016.001 Gift of Elaine Gustafson - Pamphlet - Colonial Religions, DAR Luncheon 1978.   
 3 Sketches - by James Fox.   
 Book - The Childrens's Seashore House, The First Century.   
 Book - Guide to Genealogical Records in the National Archives.   
 8 Books - Colonial Dames.  
  2016.002 Gift of Melissa McGeary - Book - Do Not Refrigerate This Product: A Study in Immigrant Entrepreneurship. 
  2016.003 Produced by Staff - Typed List of locations of Photograph and Painting not in vault. 
  2016.004 Gift of Fortunato Florentine -  7 Photos - Molinari, Miller, DeWitt family. 
  2016.005     Gift of Shirley Lang - Postcard - The Boardwalk, Atlantic City. 
  

  
  
  
  
  

Library & Museum Accessions 
Norman Goos, Librarian 

Diane Miller, Assistant Librarian 
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EXPANSION UPDATE  
 
 The accompanying pictures and captions show our progress since the Summer edition of our newsletter 
was printed.  Some of you may say òWow!,ó while others will wonder if our workers joined the Taj Mahal Casino 
workers on their picket lines.  
 
 Most everyone recognizes that problems and delays which are unforeseen and unanticipated in the 
planning stage somehow always seem to surface during the construction phase.  Such has been our experience 
during our expansion project.  Our latest òhitchó resulted when the roof trusses were not built according to 
specifications after the back of the building had been opened up. 
 
 As we go to press, perhaps with new photos to document òmoving up,ó we hope that the addition will 
be sporting a new roof.  Doors, windows, shingles and completion of the ramp should all proceed at a 
reasonably quick pace.  The interior stairway and the elevator and bathrooms can then be constructed with the 
building under cover and secured. New doorways will be cut through the walls of the òoldó building.  Then, 
existing utilities will be connected, studding, sheetrock, tile work and painting will follow.  As a final touch, 
which will, however, occur in the next few weeks, we will have our 48-year old carpeting removed from the 2nd 
floor auditorium and new carpet tiles put down.  The 1st floor library will follow the same path shortly 
afterwards. 
 
 There you have it........the bad news and the good news.  But we are approaching the finish line.  Well, at 
least itõs within sight........if you have 20-20 vision. 
 

        

     

 
 
 

Our progress from 
June through the 
end of August. 
Weõre getting 
there! 
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Library Corner 
Norman Goss, Librarian ~ Asst. Librarian, Diane Miller 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMPLETE AN IMPORTANT COL LECTIO N 

 
 Atlantic City High School published The Herald yearbook throughout its history.  The Herald was 
apparently different before World War II than it was after the war.  From as early as 1906 The Herald was 
published in a multi-volume format, the larger Graduation issue being the final one for the year.  It also 
published smaller volumes throughout the year, as many as five extra issues in some years.  It seems a 
separately named newsletter took the place of The Heraldõs extra volumes after 1939.  Many people have used 
these publications to fill in important gaps in the history of their family members.  Since the Society owns 
dozens of volumes from 1906 through 1988, we would like to strive to complete our collection.   We would 
also like to encourage the countyõs other historical societies and libraries to send us an inventory of their 
ACHS Herald holdings so that we can make a complete list of what has survived in order to refer clients 
appropriately.  Once completed, we will send a copy of this list to all societies and library branches. 
 
 The Herald issues that we need are as follows: 

All before 1906 
1908 
1909 
1917 
1918 
1919 
1920 
1921 
1923 
1924 
1926 
1944 
1945 

  

 Once we have completed this collection, we would like to do the same with the Pleasantville High 
School and Holy Spirit High School yearbooks.  Please consider helping us by donating any of the needed 
volumes so they can be preserved in our library.  Also consider doing the same with the Pleasantville and Holy 
Spirit volumes. 
 
 We look forward to your visit in our newly improved handicapped accessible facilities. 

 

Norm Goos 
Librarian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Need to Contact Us?  

Phone: (609) 927 - 5218  or 

Email:  ACHSinfo@comcast.net  

Visit our Facebook page  or website  

www.AtlanticCountyHistoricalSocietynj.org  

 

Newsletter Editor, Layout & Graphics : Ellen Hyatt  

Contributors to this Iss ue:  

Sid & Pat Parker, Norman Goos, Sheryl Collins,  Dale Lonkart, 

Diane Miller &  Charlene Canale 
 

 

The Atlantic County Historical Society received an operating 
grant from the Atlantic County Office of Cultural & Heritage 

Affairs. 

 

 

1950 
1951 
1952 
1953 
1954 
1957 
1961 
1962 
1965 thru 1980 
1982 
1984 
1989 thru 2016 

 

http://www.atlanticcountyhistoricalsocietynj.org/
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NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION  

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID  

PERMIT NO. 164 

Pleasantville, NJ 08232 

    907 Shore Road 

         Post Office Box 301 

         Somers Point, New Jersey  08244-0301 

 

 
     

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

Our Mission: 

ü To collect and preserve historical materials exemplifying the events, places, and lifestyles of the people of Atlantic County 
and southern New Jersey. 

 

ü To encourage the study of history and genealogy.   
 

ü To provide historical and genealogical information to our membership and the general public.  
 

 

     ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

MEMBE RSHIP 

RENEWAL  

ENCLOSED 


